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†  †  †
“Finally, brethren, 

PRAY FOR US, 
that the word of the Lord 
may have free course, and 
be glorified, even as it is 

with you.” 
(2 Thessalonians 3:1)

August - September 2022 
  

"...be thankful unto him, and bless his name.  
For the Lord is good..." 

(Psalm 100:4b-5a) 

Dear faithful supporters, 

The Lord is always good, even when we do not see His goodness at the moment. The Bible 
tells us that all things that happen to those that love the Lord are for our good. Our God is 
always looking for our benefit; even when he has to chastise us, it is just an investment that 
will give good dividends later. This is what God says in His Word. "Now no chastening for the 
present seemeth to be joyous, but grievous: nevertheless afterward it yieldeth the peaceable 
fruit of righteousness unto them which are exercised thereby." Heb. 12:11 

We want to ask you for your prayers for our young                          
people. We recently started a youth group meeting on 
Saturday evenings. I made a study on the subject, "El 
Problema de los Jóvenes" (The Problem of the Youth). 
They enjoyed it very much. It deals with the correct 
relationship between a boy and a girl. I believe that in our 
time it is a needed subject for them. Today's philosophy is 
very loose. The study goes from Christian friendship to a 
Christian engagement relationship. Now we are going to 
start another study from a book I wrote a few years ago 
entitled: Principios Bíblicos Sobre el Matrimonio y la 
Familia (Biblical Principles On Marriage and the 
Family). It could be considered some kind of following of 
the previous study. Please pray that God would do a changing 
of their minds and hearts to plant new Christian homes and 
families in the future. 

Concerning Baptismal Service: We thank the Lord for 
Emmanuel Baptist Church in Winchester, VA, which 
graciously sent us an offering to buy a small swimming pool 
for the church. Last month, after dealing with the four 
candidates, we agreed that only two of them were ready to be 
baptized. They were two ladies, Paty and Andriana.  

As you may see in this picture, we made a window, so the 
people could see the event through it. Our church, New Life 
Baptist Church, was almost full. Please pray that these two 
ladies go on with the Lord, increasing in their Christian lives. 

Now that the Summer is over, we will soon start making 
preparations for the Christmas Program. Christmas time will 
be here before we realize it. 

Dear prayer and supporters' friends, our God is good with us. 
May we be good to Him as well. Thanks so much for your 
faithfulness in supporting this ministry we started last year. We 
regularly are about 30 people by now. And you all have a big 
part in all that is happening here among us. May our good God 
continues pouring His many blessings among all of you. 

In Christ's holy name, and at His service,  
 Bro. Sanchez in Spain


